
Excerpt from the Fishery Ecosystem Plans on the roles and responsibility of 
the Archipelagic Plan Team 

12.1.7 Plan Teams 
Plan teams are a form of advisory panel authorized under Section 302(g) of the MSA. FEP Plan 
Teams are comprised of Federal, State and non-government specialists that are appointed by the 
Council and serve indefinite terms. The Council created an Archipelagic Plan Team to oversee 
the ongoing development and implementation of the American Samoa, Hawai‘i, Mariana, and 
PRIA FEPs. The Team is also responsible for reviewing information pertaining to the 
performance of all the fisheries, the status of all the stocks managed under the four Archipelagic 
FEPs, monitoring the performance of the FEP through the production of an Annual SAFE report , 
providing information on the status of the fish stocks and other components of the ecosystem, 
and recommending conservation and management adjustments under framework procedures to 
better achieve management objectives. The Archipelagic Plan Team’s findings and 
recommendations are reported to the Council at its regular meetings. Recommendations may 
cover actions suggested for Federal regulations, state/territorial action, enforcement or 
administrative elements, and research and data collection. These recommendations will include 
an assessment of urgency and the effects of not taking action. The Archipelagic Plan Team meets 
at least once annually and its chair is appointed by the Council Chair after consultation with the 
Council’s Executive Standing Committee.  The Council’s SOPP provides the most recent 
description and policy for this advisory group.  
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